CHRISTMAS LETTER 2000

For a few months I had a nice part-time job. I took care of the Hallmark products at our local Giant Food Store. Then American Greetings won the Giant contract and I was out of a job. But it was fun while it lasted- through Saint Patrick’s Day, Easter, Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, Graduation, July Fourth and into Hallmark’s nice summer lines. 

In September I went to Portugal and Spain with Elderhostel and saw castles, and museums and churches. It was a varied group and everyone was interesting and friendly. Three people out of our forty were victims of theft in Spain- a wallet, a purse and a backpack. I guess we looked American, dumb, and old but I resent being victimized like that. I know how to be careful in downtown District of Columbia and have never had anything untoward happen. By the way, it wasn’t my wallet, purse, or backpack but it could easily have been. 


I plan to spend the winter in warmer climes at several Elderhostels- in Georgia, Mississippi, and Arizona. I will be at Mark and Sandy’s at Mardi Gras time. Mark is a member of a Slidell Krewe, Dionysus, and their parade is fun to watch. During my last visit there we saw the whole parade from the beginning and then drove to the end of the route and saw it all again! Kyle is in junior high school, a baseball player and a very good student.


Justin is a senior and has sent in his college application to Pitzer College in Claremont, California. He is driving and earning his independence. Alex is a sophomore and is a cross country runner and a computer player. 


Lisa is also driving and is a junior at Cary Academy in Raleigh. She is also exploring college options now. Christa is a freshman there and Andy, their German exchange student, is a senior hoping to get a basketball scholarship. 

